Town of Hawthorne
Regular Board Meeting
September 11, 2024

PLEDGE OF ALLIGANCE: Chairman, Kent Paulsen, brought the meeting to order with the Pledge
of Alligance.

BOARD MEMBERS: Kent Paulsen, Guy Clemmer, Chad Moss, Becky Hallberg and Debra
Wermter were all present.

OTHERS PRESENT: Barb McDaniel, Beny Benes, Frank Schwirtz, Mark Liebaert and Scott Leffel
were present.

MINUTES: The minutes of the August meeting were read and motion by Chad and second by
Deb to accept the minutes, motion carried.

TREASURERS REPORT: The treasurers report was read and motion by Chad and second by Deb
to accept the minutes, motion carried. -

PAY THE BILLS: Motion by Chad and second by Deb to pay the bills, motion carried.

GARAGE REPORT: The new cemetery sign is up on Highway B. Frank is grading. Have only one
year to go to Kimmes on Wisconsin Point and then will have to haul concrete to Rice Lake.
Would like to bring concrete to our dump.

FIRE DEPARTMENT: Six medical, and two car accidents.

.
CONSTABLE: One dog.

DOUGLAS COUNTY: Twelve percent of all wood brought to the mills is from Douglas County.
They just had a recod sale in the state of Wisconsin. $500,000 of red pine. Douglas County is
done with their budget for 2025. They will have a 3-5% increase. Douglas County Sheriff
budget is over. City of Superior wants to invest in the fair on Tower Avenue.UWS is doing a
study.

CEMETERY/BALLPARK: Ryan Haworth would like to meet with the board.

JANITOR: Ask Stacie Hansen if she woud be interested in being Janitor in February when Lois
retires. Pay balance of town repair.

WEB: Nothing to report.

OLD BUSINESS: Nothing to report.



NEW BUSINESS: Ken Yadon was present and would like to be considered as a extra driver if
needed.

ADJOUR: Guy mation yo adjourn.



